
 

 

Governor’s 2021 Supplemental Budget 

On March 18, Governor Walz released his revised 2022-21 biennial budget, which adds approximately 
$87 million for education, bringing the new total education investment to about $745 million. The 
additions to the budget bill are the following: 

 Compensatory aid hold harmless 

o Guarantees at least the same average compensatory revenue per student in fiscal year (FY) 2022 
as districts received in FY 2021 

o $68 million in one-time funding – will be paid out 90% in FY 2022 and 10% in FY 2023 

 Tribal contract aid hold harmless provision 

o Adds one-time declining enrollment to Tribal Contract Aid, based on 20.5% of the general 
education formula allowance (same as for school districts and charter schools) 

o $50,000 one-time increase 

 Student support personnel for cooperatives and intermediates  

o $1.7 million for FY 2022 and FY 2023 (two years) 

o $950,000 per year in ongoing funding 

o Increases the per student amount for Intermediate school districts and other cooperatives from 
$4 to $6 per student 

o This funding serves the state’s highest need students 

 Additional funding for non-exclusionary discipline training  

o Increase of $7.5 million for FY 2022 and FY 2023 

o Original recommendation from the Governor was $1.25 million per year 

o Governor’s recommendation is now $5 million per year on-going 

 Additional funding for out-of-school tutoring opportunities  

o $10 million for FY 2022 and FY 2023 

o Original recommendation from the Governor was $3.25 million for summer 

o This adds $5.0 million per year in ongoing funding 

 Advanced Placement and International Baccalaureate (AP/IB) science, technology, engineering and 
math (STEM) Grant  

o Programmatic changes to allow for greater participation and access to rigorous courses 
statewide 

 


